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FINSTALL PARISH COUNCIL
 Ref:  04/17 P.
1090
MINUTES of an ORDINARY MEETING of FINSTALL PARISH COUNCIL held on Tuesday 5th September 2017 at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Hall

A ten minute period was set aside before the meeting commenced for Public Participation.   No members of the public attended.
^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^

Those present were:
Chairman Cllr Will Taylor, Cllrs David Clifford,  Caroline Spencer,  Christine Orr-Cooper,  Wendy Molloy and Rosemarie Ryan.
Also in attendance:
Pat Jones, the Clerk.

1.
APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Cllr Norman Hewer who was on holiday. 
2.
MINUTES REFERENCE 03/17 P.1086-1089

Minutes recording the meeting held on 4thJuly 2017 as circulated were 
taken 
as read, approved and signed.  Resolved.
3.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST:


There were no declarations of interest.
4.
PROGRESS REPORTS FOR INFORMATION:
a)
It was reported that WCC had been informed of the tree which is sprouting from the bottom on Alcester Road and obstructing the view of people leaving Finstall Vale and was considered dangerous because of speeding traffic.  Ref No.for this is SR351049.  The Clerk was asked to chase this up with Highways.   Resolved
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b)
It was noted that the landowner had cut back the trees in Walnut Lane. Noted.
c)
After much discussion it was decided that a meeting should be requested with Dale Birch and someone from the enforcement team to discuss further Walnut Cottage.  Resolved.
d)  
It was noted that no dates had yet been agreed with BDC for the planning training programme.  Noted.
5.
CORRESPONDENCE

Items  a), b), d), e), g) and h) were all noted. 


           c)
An email had been received from Steve Cooper about the footpath No. 503 from Alcester Road to Dusthouse Lane and this was forwarded to Patrick White at WCC. Resolved.
           f)
An email had been received from a parishioner requesting zebra crossings on Alcester Road and Finstall Road for children walking to school and accessing Penmanor playing field.  It was generally agreed that there was not sufficient traffic on these two roads to warrant this and the Clerk was asked to write to the lady concerned. Resolved. 
6.
PENMANOR PLAY AREA
It was generally agreed that the soft earth anchors needed to make the benches in the playing field more secure, were extremely expensive from Agri.Cycle and an alternative should be sought.  Cllr Clifford suggested that All Thread through concrete might do the job and the Chairman agreed to talk with Bob Hollick to try to solve this problem.  Resolved. 

7.
FOOTPATH WARDEN
David Braisted’s report on Finstall footpaths was read by all members and it was agreed that nothing was urgent.  The Clerk confirmed that she had written to Patrick White to see if he had a list of people who may be interested in volunteering to take on the role of footpath warden. Resolved.

8.
RETIREMENT OF CLERK
The Clerk informed the meeting that she would not now be going to Australia in the Spring for 3 or 4 months so could stay on if needed.  It was agreed that she would stay on past Christmas now and was asked to give 3 months notice when she intends to retire. Resolved.
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9.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS FOR CONSIDERATION


Planning Applications: 

17/00881/FUL : Nostrebor, Pikes Pool Lane


Infill extension to existing kitchen.

Finstall Parish Council have no objection to this application
Planning Approvals:   None to date
           Planning Refusals:  None to date
10.
TRANSPARENCY CODE FOR SMALLER AUTHORITIES

The Clerk had prepared a paper explaining what this entailed.  All accounts, minutes, agendas, expenditure, annual return, bank reconciliations, explanations of significant variances and assets have to be published on the Council website.  It was found that the present printer was not suitable for this work and a new printer/scanner needed to be purchased.  CALC have a transparency fund for this sort of scenario so the Clerk has completed the forms and applied for a grant to purchase this new equipment. Resolved.
11.
FINANCE 


a) 
RECEIPTS :


Reimbursement of lengthsman fee March
       550.00

Interest Money Manager Account 11th June

0.06  

Interest Money Manager Account 11th July

0.06


Reimbursement of VAT



     £108.73  








     £658.85
It was Resolved that the following payments be made:
b) PAYMENTS:

      
Three Counties Payroll June 2017


14.04
           Three Counties Payroll July  2017


14.04


Pat Jones Salary & Expenses July 2017 
         247.98
           HMRC tax on clerk’s salary


             2.00

      Pat Jones Salary & Expenses August 2017              292.48

           HMRC tax on clerk’s salary                                          12.20

           Wendy Molloy voucher for retiring postman                 30.00









       £612.74

c)
An Internal Audit was carried out
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12.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Resolved:  The next meeting will be an Ordinary Meeting of Finstall Parish 
Council to commence at 7.30pm on Tuesday 3rd October 2017 in the Village 

Hall.  
Noted.


13.
OTHER MATTERS FOR DISCUSSION ONLY  -  not referred to in the Agenda. 

Cllr Molloy said she had received telephone call from a parishioner complaining about people parking on the footpath outside the village hall when collecting children from playgroup.

Cllr Spencer informed the meeting that the Vicar at St Godwald’s is leaving this autumn.  She also confirmed that she would arrange the poppy wreath for the remembrance service and let the clerk know the cost.

Cllr Ryan reported a ‘nearly accident’ on Alcester Road as she was pulling out of Finstall Vale.  The car was reported to be travelling well outside the 30mph limit.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 21.00


Signed…………………………….                               Date……………………………..                                                                                                                    
_46259220

